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Notable Case 

Inappropriate considerations when making a promotion decision; panel members socialising with applicants at work events 
Date of Decision: 30 June 2016

Overview
An employee, who was an unsuccessful applicant for the role they had been acting in, lodged a promotion appeal on the following grounds:
· They had not been given opportunity to respond to adverse and detrimental comments. In their referee report, a panel member, who was also the employee’s manager, referred to feedback from a training program that identified where the employee would benefit from further development. The manager had never discussed this with the employee. The employee had elected to participate in this program, but the successful applicant had not. 
· The relationship between a panel member and the successful applicant created a conflict of interest. The panel member submitted that they had a good working relationship with the successful applicant and had socialised with them at some work events.

The selection report stated that the employee was a ‘close second’ to the successful applicant based on consideration of their applications, the interview process and all referee reports. Whilst the employee had demonstrated excellent technical capability, they had not demonstrated the same strong focus on relationship management, which was a key aspect of the position. 
Decision
The Appeals Officer dismissed the appeal as there was nothing to suggest that the merit principle had been ignored. 

The Appeals Officer stated that it was inappropriate for the manager to rely on information from a training course not discussed with the employee, especially given the successful applicant had elected not to do the training course. However, the selection report had reasonably outlined that the employee and the successful applicant had been differentiated based on their interview performance and the intimate knowledge the panel members had of both the employee and the successful applicant’s skills, behaviours, experiences and communication styles.

The Appeals Officer rejected the argument that there was a conflict of interest, stating that it is often important for managers to attend social events with their staff. 
Implications for agencies
Managers should provide feedback to employees in a timely manner.

Agencies should not consider negative feedback about an employee, including feedback provided through development opportunities, when determining merit, 
· unless a manager has discussed this with the employee in the context of their duties and performance (preferred approach); or

· the feedback is provided to the employee as part of the recruitment and selection process and the employee is given the opportunity to respond. 
If a manager does hold views that an employee needs to improve in a particular area, it is incumbent on them to discuss them with the employee.
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